
 

 

                     Spring 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to the Spring term! We hope that you have all had a fantastic break and are 

enthusiastic about the new term ahead.  

Please see attached the Spring 2022 Curriculum Map for a detailed breakdown of what we will 

be teaching and learning. 

School Timings:  

Please ensure you drop your child off by 8.30am in the front playground (gate opens at 8:25am). 

100% attendance is essential for pupils to meet Year 3 ARE/Age Related Expectations, and 

punctuality contributes to this as every minute is a learning minute! The end of the day is at 

3.15pm. Please ensure that your child is collected on time at the end of the school day.  

PE:  

PE is every Monday. Pupils should come to school in their PE kit on PE days. 

Uniform reminder: please ensure that all clothing items, including PE kits are clearly labelled 

so pupils are able to find them easier.  

Swimming: Swimming lessons will take place every Wednesday (HH) and Friday (GR) starting 

Wednesday 12th January 2022 and Friday 14th January 2022. Please bring your child to school 

for 8:15am so we can leave promptly at 8:30. Please ensure your child has their: 

-  Swimming suit (not a two piece for girls) and swimming cap  

- Towel 

- Plastic bag 

- Swimming goggles (Optional) 

Times Tables: Children should know their 3, 4 and 6 times tables and now start learning their 8 

times tables. 

Reading: It is important that you are read with your child every day. Pupils will be given a 

reading record and reading book to take home daily. Pupils must return their reading record 

and reading book into school daily, with their reading record signed by a parent/carer as proof 

of having read at home. This is an essential part of your child’s development and we thank you 

in advance for your continual support.  

Homework: Children have received a homework book;  please ensure that all tasks set are 

completed to a high standard. Activities set for your child to complete will be mentioned on the 

online learning platform called ‘Seesaw’ on Fridays. Children should have completed it by the 

following Tuesday for marking. Logins have been provided, please contact your teacher if you 

need a new one. 

Thank you for your continued support. Any questions don’t hesitate to speak to a member of 

the Year 3 Team. 

Kind regards,       Year 3 Team 


